

STATE OF WASHINGTON

OFFICE OF FINANCIAL MANAGEMENT

Insurance Building, PO Box 43113 • *Olympia, Washington 98504-3113* • *(360) 902-0555*

August 4, 2023

Honorable Jay Inslee

Honorable Christine Rolfes Honorable Lynda Wilson Senate Ways & Means Committee

Honorable Timm Ormsby Honorable Chris Corry House Appropriations Committee

Honorable Claire Wilson Honorable Matt Boehnke Senate Human Services Committee

Honorable Roger Goodman Honorable Gina Mosbrucker House Community Safety, Justice & Reentry Committee

Dear Governor Inslee and Honorable Members:

Section 953, Chapter 334, Laws of 2021 directed the Office of Financial Management to conduct a feasibility study and make recommendations regarding the establishment of a system for streamlining the vacation of criminal conviction records.

I am writing to transmit the final report on the Feasibility Study to Streamline the Vacation of Criminal Conviction Records prepared by SEARCH Group, Incorporated for the Office of Financial Management. As anticipated, this final report reflects only minor changes and updates from the preliminary report we sent on December 1, 2022.

If you have any questions, please contact Cynthia Hollimon, Budget Assistant to the Governor, at (360) 810-1979 or cynthia.hollimon@ofm.wa.gov.

Sincerely,

David Schumacher

Director

cc: Honorable June Robinson

> Susan Howson, Senate Ways and Means Committee Dave Johnson, House Appropriations Committee Alison Mendiola, Senate Human Services Committee

Lena Langer, House Community Safety, Justice & Reentry Committee

Cynthia Hollimon, Office of Financial Management